

Government of Newfoundland and Labrador Department of Education and Early Childhood Development

COR/19/778

June 20, 2019

Dear Applicant:

Re: Your request for access to information under Part II of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act (Our File #: EECD/045/2019)

On May 29, 2019, the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development received your request for access to the following records/information:

"Emails from the Minister or officials to MHA Tracey Perry regarding the replacement of Bay D'Espoir Academy. Time period Jan 18, 2017 to date of this request."

I am pleased to inform you that a decision has been made by the Deputy Minister for the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development to provide access to the requested information and the appropriate copy has been enclosed.

You may appeal this decision and ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review the decision to provide partial access to the requested information, as set out in section 42 of the Act. A request to the Commissioner must be made in writing within 15 business days of the date of this letter or within a longer period that may be allowed by the Commissioner. Your appeal should identify your concerns with the request and why you are submitting the appeal.

The appeal may be addressed to the Information and Privacy Commissioner as follows:

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner 2 Canada Drive
P. O. Box 13004, Stn. A
St. John's, NL. A1B 3V8

Telephone: (709) 729-6309; Toll-Free: 1-877-729-6309

Facsimile: (709) 729-6500

You may also appeal directly to the Supreme Court Trial Division within 15 business days after you receive the decision of the public body, pursuant to section 52 of the Act.

Please be advised that responsive records will be published following a 72 hour period after the response is sent electronically to you or five business days in the case where records are mailed to you. It is the goal to have the responsive records posted to the Completed Access to Information Requests website within one business day following the applicable period of time. Please note that requests for personal information will not be posted online.

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact the undersigned by telephone at 709-729-7180 or by e-mail at garynoftall@gov.nl.ca.

Sincerely,

Gary Noftall
ATIPP Coordinator

Attachment

Hillier, Claudette

From:

Connors, Kara

Sent:

Thursday, September 6, 2018 12:52 PM

To:

Perry, Tracey

Cc:

Collier, Carolyn; Anderson, Eilanda

Subject:

RE: Update on Bay d' Espoir Academy

Hi Tracey,

TW is following up I will let you know as soon as I hear something.

Thanks,

Kara

KARA CONNORS

Executive Assistant to

Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development

Phone (709) 729-1658

email karaconnors@gov.nl.ca

From: Perry, Tracey

Sent: Thursday, September 6, 2018 10:54 AM To: Connors, Kara < KaraConnors@gov.nl.ca>

Cc: Collier, Carolyn <CarolynCollier@gov.nl.ca>; Anderson, Eilanda <EilandaAnderson@gov.nl.ca>

Subject: RE: Update on Bay d' Espoir Academy

Hi Kara:

I am still receiving a lot of calls asking for an update. Do you know if the tender has been awarded yet?

Thanks so much,

Tracey

From: Connors, Kara

Sent: Friday, August 17, 2018 11:22 AM

To: Perry, Tracey

Subject: RE: Update on Bay d' Espoir Academy

Hi Tracey,

Thanks Tracey, loving the ward weather we have been having. Hope you have been able to enjoy it as well.

As far as I know, no updates and everything is still on schedule, but TW directly managing of course.

I can certainly follow up with TW to double check.

Thanks, Kara

KARA CONNORS
Executive Assistant to
Minister of Education and Early Childhood Development

Phone (709) 729-1658 email <u>karaconnors@gov.nl.ca</u>

From: Perry, Tracey

Sent: Friday, August 17, 2018 9:00 AM

To: Connors, Kara < KaraConnors@gov.nl.ca >
Subject: Update on Bay d' Espoir Academy

Hi Kara:

Constituents are wondering if there are any updates on the progress of the school for Bay d' Espoir. The tender has disappeared from the website, but the successful bidder has not been posted yet. Do you have any information as to where this sits now?

Hope summer is treating you well.

All the best, Tracey